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The Board of Directors will take action on the ASI Trap & Paint Event.  

A. De Leon asks were we thinking of changing the name of the event? I recall having a 
conversation during the last board meeting.  

J. Domino says I did have a conversation with Cookie, the Director of Sankofa Scholars. 
That was the name they were going to create to call their event. So, she did explain the 

history of trap music and that is something which will be expressed and implied during this 

meeting. She told me I believe Dr. Heinrichs and Martin that it was going to have the word 
trap and paint in it no matter the order. So, we switched it instead of putting the letter N for 

and, we put the sign meaning ‘and’ which is &.  
Motion to move the Board of Directors to take action on funding $400  

for Trap & Paint Event by J. Domino, second by A. De Leon, motion CARRIED. 

J. Domino says the event is a collaboration with Sankofa Scholars and the Black Student 
Resource Center. The $200 is to pay the student who will be coming to lead and teach us 

what we need to draw, which is $100 an hour because it is from 4:00 PM to 6:00 PM. The 
rest $200 was for the charcuterie board. We are not going to give them all of that, but we 

can give them at least $150 for creating the charcuterie board for us for this event. The $50 

is for any miscellaneous expenditures that we would come across.  
M. Cesena says Martin, can you confirm because the limit is $150 for ASI since we are 

considered a department. Are you able to interpose that with Chartwells? I will send them 
an email and follow up to confirm, but from my understanding, it is $150 for Chartwells, 

because they have the right of first refusal.  

M. Almeida asks can you provide clarification? What type of purchase was it? 
M. Cesena says for hospitality and food. I know that going with an off-campus vendor, the 

limit is $150 for departments, but for student organizations, there is no limit. Where does 
ASI fall officially on that? We are a department for student organization in the eyes of 

Chartwells. Do you have an idea of what they think? 

M. Almeida says ASI will be considered a department. If you reached out to Chartwells, it 
was a boba event where our dining director gave away the first right of refusal. ASI could 

go and purchase what they needed at that point, within reason but you do fall within the 
department guidelines.  

M. Cesena asks the amount is $150 unless we get an exemption? 

M. Almeida says it is $250.  
J. Domino asks if it is $250, do I have to keep it at $150, or do I move it up to $250?  

M. Cesena says as long as we do not go over $250. If we go over $250 then we will have to 
apply for exemption by reaching out to Chartwells.  

Motion to approve the Board of Directors to take action on funding $400  
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courses and taking it from there. It should not rely on a resolution to get those student voices 

in there.  
K. Dhillon says Martin beautifully said everything. I have wanted to say thank you, Dr. 

Ertaul, for coming to our ASI board meeting. We want what is best for CS students and you 
are keen on doing that. We have seen the work you have done so far to emphasize Martin 

and what you have said about the student aspect. The board was aware that it was an iOS 

tech fellow, and they were aware of that role. Like many other Board members, I wear 
multiple hats on this campus. With that they were aware, and I know everyone is proud to 

have the CSU student on the ASI board since we do not have those to emphasize the reason 
we were advocating for CodePath. I am not academia. I am not a professor; I am not aware 

of all the programs we have. CodePath was one that our students have engaged with. As you 

mentioned Cisco, Palo Alto Networks, there are different courses and programs out there 
and you would know that better than I would. I believe the reason we are advocating for 

CodePath was that it is familiar, but if there is a better program, if there is something better 
than we can produce as a university then we should go with the best option. We want the 

best option for students. To emphasize the resolution was a recommendation. I am a student 

myself and I engage with CS students on campus, many of the concerns were about having 
a better curriculum. It is in the works from what it sounds and that is something that we will 

be coming around to soon. If we can find the best program which you are willing to do that. 
If there is something better out there, we want to work towards that. For the certificate 

program, it was more of an institutional thing that would help with the university's 

enrollment. I believe overall, this was the big picture idea that students want more from the 
CS program. We emphasize serving our students and working towards what is in their best 

interest. 
L. Ertaul thanks Kabir. Well, I never doubt your intentions. You were trying to develop 

something good for the university and the department. How many times did we meet or how 

many times did we discuss, right? I was surprised that you did not come to me, and you did 
not even ask one single question about the CS program. So that was a bit of disappointment 

for me, I was not expecting that from you. We know that the intentions are going forward is 
good but to make one thing clear. Whatever the institution provides whatever classes, 

whether this is the best or the worst, we are not going to take and offer those courses. This 

is a public university. We have faculty who are specialized in those subjects and they are 
going to develop the courses. If they think that the resources provided by those companies 

are good enough, they may use the resources, but you will never see them in a Cisco class, 
Amazon class, and Palo Alto in our curriculum. It is not the way public universities should 

work. 
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